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Message from the Chair:     
 
While there is always a natural churn in the membership of committees, we experienced an 
extraordinary loss this year with the passing of Chief Myles Burke.  Myles’ presence on the 
committee brought a perspective that will be missed.  
 
The past year’s activities within the Drug Abuse Committee have focused our efforts on the 
priorities identified through the committee.  The meeting following the conference in Edmonton 
was hosted by the Canadian Center on Substance Abuse in November 2010 in Ottawa, and was 
coordinated with the Canadian visit of Director Gil Kerlikowske, who was appointed to his position 
as head of the US Office of Drug Control Policy by President Obama. The director was the keynote 
speaker at the CCSA Board of Directors dinner and the DAC committee members were also in 
attendance.  During  the committees meetings the following day, Director Kerlikowske and 
members of his staff sat in to discuss the our committees work, with particular attention to the issue 
of Medicinal Marijuana, which is the subject of much interest at this time in the United States as 
well.       
 
There were several important activities and issues for the committee in 2010-2011: 
 
National Scope Report on Canadian Police Experience with Health Canada’s (HC) Medical 
Marijuana Access Regulations (MMAR): This report, and its recommendations were reviewed at 
the Ottawa meeting in November 2010, and was subsequently presented to the CACP Board of 
Directors in December 2010, where it was accepted and endorsed as CACP’s official consultation 
submission to Health Canada on the Marijuana Medical Access Regulations reform project.  The 
report has been submitted to the Minister of Health.  Health Canada is currently conducting 
targeted consultations with key stakeholders on this issue and DAC will be meeting with HC staff 
on at least 2 occasions in the fall of 2011.  Our clear focus is to have this regulatory process move 
at an aggressive pace. 

 
Research Project-Policing People Suffering From Addiction: In March of 2009 the CACP 
(through DAC) and the Canadian Centre on Substance Abuse, in collaboration with Public 
Safety Canada, hosted a workshop on the enforcement priority of the National Framework for 
Action to Reduce the Harms Associated with Alcohol and Other Drugs and Substances.  

The objectives of the workshop were to:  
 

1. Build an understanding of the issues related to enforcement from several perspectives, 
including that of consumers (people who use illicit drugs)  

2. Start to identify best practices in enforcement  
3. Determine which issues an action plan should focus on, including further research as 

necessary  
 



CACP Drug Abuse Committee     2010/2011 Annual Report 
 
Representatives were present from police services (national, provincial and regional), 
consumers, treatment organizations, provincial and federal government departments, and the 
host organizations.  

One of the key steps in the action plan that was developed though the workshop was 
research into effective programs and practices that are in place in Canada at this time. To that 
end, Public Safety Canada released a request for proposals to identify best practices on police 
responses to those suffering from addiction. The general purpose of this project is to conduct a 
review of best practices and lessons learned in the area of an integrated approached to policing 
those suffering from addiction in Canada and abroad. The CACP DAC has been involved in 
preparing the RFP and helping to set the overall direction of this research project.  The contract 
was awarded, and a summary document is currently being developed by Public Safety Canada, 
and will evolve into a practical handbook for the law enforcement community of best and 
promising practice for policing people suffering from addiction. 

 

Research Project- Drug Endangered Children:  The issue of Drug Endangered Children was 
adopted by DAC as a priority in 2009 and since that time we have review the some of the 
current practices relating to the legal response to the issue in some jurisdictions.  The focus of 
the work has been to determine the area where CACP can best engage on this issue.  To that 
end the committee sought funding through the CACP Research Foundation and was successful 
in receiving a $20,000 grant for the conduct on research on this issue.  The Students 
Commission- Centre for Excellence in Youth Engagement has been hired for this project and 
their report is expected to be delivered prior to the DAC meeting in the fall of 2011. 

 

CACP Adoption of Portfolio of Canadian Standards for Youth Substance Abuse 
Prevention: 

In 2007, the Canadian Centre on Substance Abuse (CCSA), launched A Drug Prevention 
Strategy for Canada’s Youth as part of the federal government’s National Anti-Drug Strategy 
(NADS). The goal of this five year strategy is to reduce illicit drug use by Canadian youth 
between the ages of 10 and 24.  Prevention programs are often the first line of defence in 
preventing, reducing and stopping drug use among youth. When done well, they are the best 
investment Canadians can make. However, there is no national consensus on what works in 
prevention.  Efforts are often inconsistent, contradictory and disjointed. CCSA and the 
Canadian Standards Task Force, a team of Canadian prevention experts that include DOCAS, 
developed Canada’s first national resource for drug abuse prevention: a Portfolio of Canadian 
Standards for Youth Substance Abuse Prevention. 
 
The Canadian Standards Portfolio is comprised of standards for prevention in schools (Building 
on our Strengths) and communities (Stronger Together), along with guidelines for families 
(Strengthening our Skills). An essential guide for those participating in drug prevention 
activities for youth, this new resource provides teams with step-by-step guidance on how best to 
plan, implement, and evaluate their prevention efforts. 
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DAC has maintained representation on the YSAP National Advisory Committee with retired 
Chief Barry King representing CACP-DAC, and Insp. Dan Quirion representing both the 
RCMP  DOCAS and CACP-DAC.  
 
The Canadian Centre on Substance Abuse (CCSA) has a legislated mandate to provide national 
leadership and evidence-informed analysis and advice to mobilize collaborative efforts to 
reduce alcohol and other drug-related harms. RCMP DOCAS and CACP Drug Abuse 
Committee (DAC) have collaborated in partnership with CCSA since 1988.  
 
The portfolio was presented to the CACP Board of Directors in the April 2011 meeting and the 
following recommendation was adopted: 
 

That the CACP endorses the Portfolio of Canadian Standards for Youth Substance Abuse 
Prevention, which includes evidence-informed standards developed by the CCSA-led Drug 
Prevention Strategy for Canada’s Youth as part of Canada’s National Anti-Drug Strategy, and 
further supports the adoption of the Canadian Standards for Youth Substance Abuse Prevention 
by police agencies in Canada. 

 
 
Adoption of New Priority- Synthetic Drugs:  The message was made very clear by several 
DAC agencies that the issue of synthetic drugs must be addressed as a priority by CACP and so 
the committee has adopted this issue as a priority.  
 
 
Disposition of Seized Property Priority: The long standing DAC priority had been a priority 
within Health Canada because the resolve is primarily reached through amendments to the 
CDSA.  There is a CACP resolution from 2007 seeking the appropriate legislative and 
regulatory amendments, but the file has been on the back burner with HC for some time, with 
little or no attention.  In late 2010 there was progress as Public Safety agreed to take on the 
work to advance the amendments, on behalf of Health Canada.   
 
 
Conclusion 
 

The success of this committee in moving issues and priorities forward is due to the 
dedication of our members; and so, in closing, I would like to thank all of the members of the 
Drug Abuse Committee, past and present, for their devotion to this work.   
 
Thank you,  
 
Barry MacKnight 
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Drug Abuse Committee Mandate and Profile:  
 
Mission: 
 
Our mission is to promote safer, healthier, and stronger communities through proactive leadership 
by addressing and influencing prevention, enforcement, and treatment of substance abuse. 
 
Values: 
 
Integrity: The Drug Abuse Committee believes in adherence to the highest ethical standards to 

ensure that decisions and positions shall be based on knowledge, research, best 
practices, legislation, and identified community needs. 

 
Collaboration: The Drug Abuse Committee believes that the expertise and perspectives of partners 

and strategic alliances enhances the effectiveness of the Committee and will lead to 
successful outcomes. 

 
Innovation: The Drug Abuse Committee believes in encouraging, enabling, and exploring 

creative responses consistent with safer, healthier, and stronger communities, through 
a unified, reasoned, and nationally coordinated voice. 

 
Inclusion: The Drug Abuse Committee believes in a balanced approach to the issues to be 

examined, the partners with whom we will collaborate, and the strategies to be 
employed. 

 
Excellence: The Drug Abuse Committee believes in excellence in all that we do through 

professional standards, best practices, internal and external communications, needs- 
assessment, and evaluation. 

 
 
Priorities 2011-12 
 
1. Education/Prevention: develop clear and consistent communication about the harmful effects 

of selected drugs. 
• Deliverables: 

o Communications Plan- Portfolio of Canadian Standards for Youth Substance 
Abuse Prevention: 

o Drug Awareness Network (DAN) 
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2. Disposition of Seized Property (CDSA): disposition and storage of property seized and 

managed by police as a result of drug investigations. 
• Deliverable:  

o CDSA Amendment  
 
3. Drug Endangered Children: advocate for federally legislated additional penalty when 

endangering children in the commission of the substantive offence. 
• Deliverable: 

o National Scope Report  
 
4. Medical Marijuana: Through an examination of the impacts of the Medical Marijuana 

Access Regulations across Canada, influence Health Canada in the reform of the current 
regulations.  

 
• Deliverable: 

o MMAR Reform 
  

 5. Synthetic Drugs: Under development 
 

 
Overview of Meetings Held  
 
Edmonton- August, 2010 
 
Ottawa- November, 2010 
 
Montreal- May 2011 
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Canadian Association of Chiefs of Police 
Drug Abuse Committee 

Membership List 
     
 
CHAIR 

 
VICE CHAIR 

 
Chief Barry MacKnight 
Fredericton Police Force 
311 Queen Street 
Fredericton, NB   E3B 1B1 
Phone: (506) 460-2421 
Fax:     (506) 460-2301 
Email: barry.macknight@fredericton.ca 
 
Asssistant : Tanya Ramsay 
Phone : (506) 460-2325 
E-mail : tanya.ramsay@fredericton.ca 
 

 
C/Supt. Tom Bucher, O i/c 
Drugs and Organized Crime 
RCMP 
Director General, Drugs and Organized Crime 
Royal Canadian Mounted Police 
1200 Vanier Parkway, Rm H570 
Ottawa, ON     K1A 0R2 
  
 

MEMBERS 
 
Chief Barry King, OOM (Ret) (Past Chair) 
Life Member (Formerly CACP Secty-Treas) 
62 Clairfields Dr. West 
Guelph, ON 
N1G 5H8 
Res: Phone: (519) 824-7750 
Cell:    (613) 246-3626 
email: barryking1@sympatico.ca   
 

Insp Brad Desmarais 
O i/c Major Crime Section 
Vancouver Police Department 
Brad.DESMARAIS@vpd.ca 
3585 Graveley Street,  
Vancouver, BC  
V5K 5J5 

Paul T.L. Urmson 
Assistant Deputy Commissioner Institutional 
Operations 
Correctional Services Canada 
PO Box 9223 
2313 Hanselman Place 
Saskatoon , Saskatchewan  S7K 3X5 
(306)-975-4846 (w)(306) 221-1045 (cell) 
(306)-975-5476 (fax) 
 Email: urmsonptl@csc-scc.gc.ca 

 
 

Gary C. Broste, Deputy Chief Operations 
Saskatoon Police Service 
P.O. Box 1728 
Saskatoon, Sk 
S7K 3R6 
Ph. (306) 975-8250 
Fax(306) 975-8327 
  
Assistant- Ms. Caren Tryon 
caren.tryon@police.saskatoon.sk.ca 
Alternate-   Bernie Pannell, Deputy Chief, 
(306)975-8286 
 bernie.pannell@police.saskatoon.sk.ca 
 

 
Staff Inspector Randy Franks 
Drug Squad 
40 College Street 

Bernard Lamothe, Inspector 
Chief Division, Organised Crime Division 
Montreal City Police 
7275, Sherbrooke st. #605 

mailto:barry.macknight@fredericton.ca
mailto:tanya.ramsay@fredericton.ca
mailto:barryking1@sympatico.ca
mailto:Brad.DESMARAIS@vpd.ca
mailto:urmsonptl@csc-scc.gc.ca
mailto:caren.tryon@police.saskatoon.sk.ca
mailto:bernie.pannell@police.saskatoon.sk.ca
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Toronto, Ontario 
M5G 2J3 
416 808 6113 office 
416 808 6220 fax 
416 219 0815 cell 
randy.franks@torontopolice.on.ca 
 

Montréal  Québec  
H1N 1E5 
Phone (514) 280-6942 
Fax (514) 280-8777 
E-mail: bernard.lamothe@spvm.qc.ca 
 

Superintendent Michael Moore 
7750 Hurontario St. 
PO Box 7750 
Brampton, ON 
L6V 3W6 
Phone:  (905) 453-3311 Extension 3300 
Email: Michael.Moore@peelpolice.on.ca  

 
Tim Millar 
Director 
Organized Crime Enforcement Bureau 
Central/West 
Ontario Provincial Police 
777 Memorial Ave 
Orillia ON 
L3V 7V3 
  
Email: tim.millar@ontario.ca 
Cel:    705 471 0491 
Work: 905 671 6820 
 

Cape Breton- Vacant Deputy Chief Darryl da Costa 
Edmonton Police Service 
9620 103A Avenue 
Edmonton, Alberta T5H 0H7 
Phone: (780) 421-3460 
Fax: (780)421-2211 
Email: darryl.dacosta@police.edmonton.ab.ca  
Admin. Assistant:  Shauna Girard 
Shauna.girard@police.edmonton.ab.ca 
Ph. (780) 421-3462   

Michel Perron, CEO 
Canadian Centre on Substance Abuse 
75 Albert Street, Suite 300 
Ottawa, ON    K1P 5E7 
Phone: (613) 235-4048 ext. 227 
Fax:     (613) 235-8101 
Email: mperron@ccsa.ca 
Phone:  (613) 235-4048 ext. 232 
Exec Asst: Patricia Robb 
Email: probb@ccsa.ca 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Inspecteur Michel Forget  
Directeur adjoint   
Direction des renseignements et des enquêtes criminels 
Sûreté du Québec  
Bureau: 514- 590- 5033 
Fax : 514-598-4480 
E-mail : michel.forget@surete.qc.ca 
 

mailto:randy.franks@torontopolice.on.ca
mailto:Michael.Moore@peelpolice.on.ca
mailto:tim.millar@ontario.ca
mailto:Shauna.girard@police.edmonton.ab.ca
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mailto:probb@ccsa.ca
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TECHNICAL ADVISORS 
Frank Cesa 
Manager, Substance Abuse Policy 
Office of Policy and Strategic Planning 
Controlled Substances and Tobacco Directorate 
Healthy Environments and Consumer Safety Branch 
Health Canada 
123 Slater St. 9th Room 969C,  
Ottawa, ON, K1A 0K9,  
mail stop 3509C.  
Phone number is 613-957-8332,  
Fax number 613-946-6460  
 

Daniel Quirion 
Insp par interim. Daniel Quirion, A.OIC 
Drug and Organized Crime Awareness Service - 
Service de sensibilisation des drogues et du crime 
organise  
RCMP/GRC 
1200 Vanier Parkway, Ottawa Ontario K1A 0R2 
1-613-949-0016 bureau/work 
1-613-993-5454 fax/télécopieur 
Dan.Quirion@rcmp-grc.gc.ca  
 

 
Taunya Goguen  
Chief / Chef  
National Strategies Division / Division des stratégies 
nationales 
Public Safety Canada / Sécurité publique Canada 
Tel: 613-998-0385 
Fax: 613-993-5252 
Taunya.Goguen@ps-sp.gc.ca 

 
Sr. Counsel Paul Saint-Denis 
Dept. Justice Canada, Criminal Law Policy Section 
East Memorial Bldg, Room 5081 
Ottawa, ON K1A 0H8 
Phone: (613) 957-4751 
Fax:     (613) 941-4122 
Email: psaintde@justice.gc.ca 

 
Suzanne De Larochellière, Sergente 
Spécialiste en drogues 
Service conseil aux enquêtes (UA4410) 
Direction conseil et soutien aux enquêtes 
Sûreté du Québec 
514 390-8248 
suzanne.delarochelliere@surete.qc.ca 
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